

# Minutes

Councillors in Attendance	
Cllr H Gloster	Shaw Ward (Vice-Chair)
Cllr C Gloster	Shaw Ward
Cllr H Sykes	Shaw Ward
Cllr D Murphy	Crompton Ward
Cllr J Turner	Crompton Ward
Partners in Attendance	
Jill Beaumont	Director Children's Social Care and Early Help
Liz Fryman (LF)	District Co-ordinator
Linda Cain	RSC District Caseworker
Parish Cllr Louie Hamblett	Shaw and Crompton Parish Council
Members of the public	9
Apologies	
Cllr D Williamson	Crompton Ward (Chair)
Sgt. Steve Hall	GMP
Insp. Stewart Wilson	GMP

## 1. Welcome and Apologies

Cllr Hazel Gloster welcomed everyone to the meeting, introductions were made and apologies accepted

## 2. Notes from previous Shaw and Crompton Community Forum

Minutes from 12 June 2018 were agreed as a true record

## 3. Actions and updates on the minutes of the last meeting

*Queen Street ASB - The resident was requested to leave contact details with Eve Edwards – Community Development Officer - Completed*

*Learner Drivers: Letter to be sent to DVSA on behalf of Shaw and Crompton Community Forum regarding learner drivers on Sherwood Way - Completed*

## 4. Police Update: No Police attended this meeting

- Report with figures provided
- Priorities: Night time economy and ASB Dunwood Park
- 101 number and it's issues has been raised again
- GMP have set up a live chat system, not for emergency use, but to report crimes and ask questions.

<http://www.gmp.police.uk/content/triage-category.html?ReadForm&l2=1878>

## 5. Crompton House School expansion – Ian Foy, Unity

- Ian Foy sent apologies for this meeting
- A report was provided to the District Executive and residents were asked to read through this.

- Residents were advised to voice their opinions on the expansion of Crompton House School by taking part in the planning process by submitting comments during the consultation period.

## **6. Health Centre update – Councillor item**

- Councillors commented that although there is progress, it is slow moving.
- Oldham Council are doing all they can to ensure Shaw and Crompton get a new health centre

### **Action 6.1: Cllr Sykes requested that regular updates be made to the District Executive regarding the health centre**

Parish Cllr Louie Hamblett told Community Forum that The Village Practise had promised patients a PPG meeting but to date this had not happened. Cllr Hamblett asked if the District Executive/Community Forum could help to get the PPG arranged.

### **Action 6.2: Cllr Chris Gloster requested that the District Executive write to CCG regarding the lack of PPG meeting and ask that they ensure that the practise does hold these.**

## **7. Open Public Questions, Members Issues & Members update.**

7.1 Q: How do our councillors stand on leaving the EU

A: Cllr C Gloster said that referendum says that we are coming out regardless of personal views

7.2 Q: Young people on Cheetham Hill car park. Around every night, near the benches, leave empty cans, chip papers etc. Running in and out of the church. Why is the church even open. Librarians were attacked last week by youths.

A: LF said that all were aware of the library incident and this had been reported to GMP as it is criminal behaviour and there were witnesses. These young people have been invited in with parents for a warning interview. They are not just from Shaw but also come in on the tram from Milnrow and other areas. LF would advise the Detached youth team and PCSO's about Cheetham car park but stressed that residents must report issues or it will not be flagged with GMP as an area of concern. Residents advised to use the 101 number or the new live chat system. Resident advised that there is a new vicar in the church, just moved in today.

7.3 Q: What is the opinion of councillors regarding a referendum for Shaw to break away from Oldham. What has Oldham done for Shaw, no health centre, no baths.

A: Cllr Sykes said that we could have a referendum but nothing will change. There is no mechanism to enable this to happen.

7.4 Q: FCHO discriminating young people regarding ground floor flats

A: FCHO can give housing to anyone. Policy changed in 2015, anyone can apply for a house but have to tick all the boxes of criteria. Cllr Murphy stated that FCHO are a responsible landlord and they re-invest funds into their homes.

## **8. District priorities 2018/19**

A draft of District priorities were presented at the previous Community Forum in June, these are now ready to be submitted to full council.

### **Action 8.1: Cllr Dave Murphy requested another priority – Work with housing partners to improve resident's lives**

**9. Date of next meeting:**

09 October 2018, 6.00pm, Shaw Lifelong Learning Centre